
 

 

SNIPPETS 

October 2017 
 

Meetings are held on the first 
Thursday of the month. 

 

OCTOBER 5, 2017 
 

Doors open at 6:30 p.m. 
Meeting:         7:00 p.m. 

 

Mainway Arena  
(Auditorium)  

4015 Mainway Drive, 

Burlington 
 

Guests are always 

WELCOME!  

 

Admission is $5.00. 

In this issue: 

1 Presidentôs Message                                                  
       What to bring to the meeting         
2     Newsletter Information 
       Executive Members/Meeting              
3     Membership 
       Treasurer, Secretary 
       50/50 Draw, Social 
4 Presidentôs Challenge 
5 New Member Ambassadors 
       Anniversary News 
       Guild History 
6 Workshop 
       Quilters Helping Quilters 
7 Mystery Quilt 
8 Programme 
9     Outreach 
11   What Do You Want to See? 
       Upcoming Quilt Shows   
                                     

AS ALWAYS,  

THANK YOU to  

OUR  ADVERTISERS! 

Halton Qui l ters Gui ld 

Celebrat ing 40 years of  qui l t ing and fr iendship! 

Presidentôs Message                                Jean Decaire 
 

Welcome to October!  Itôs really starting to feel like fall with cooler 
nights and Thanksgiving fast approaching.  Iôve always loved the 
tradition of Thanksgiving ï especially the chance to spend time with 
family and enjoy the aroma of turkey in the oven.  I donôt even mind 
cooking the big meal!   
 

One of the many things for which I am thankful is belonging to a 
guild whose goal is to foster a spirit of co-operation and friendship, 
and a place where members of all abilities are valued and  
encouraged.  Itôs no wonder weôre celebrating our 40th anniversary! 
(Speaking of the 40th Anniversary Celebration evening ï have you 
reserved your place yet?) 
 

As mentioned at the last meeting, we may experiment and try a 
slightly new floor plan at the October meeting.  The objective is to 
try to ensure that all members can easily hear the speakers and     
enjoy the meetings.  Letôs all help this as well by being mindful of  
the speakers during the meeting ï for everyoneôs enjoyment! 
 

Have you signed up for a guild activity yet?  Thereôs lots you can do 
so donôt wait!  Remember -  get involved with what you enjoy! 

What to bring to the meeting    

www.HaltonQuiltersGuild.ca 

> Name tag and membership card 

> 2017-2018 guild membership renewal form and payment  

> $$$ for the 50/50 Draw              >  Workshop fee 

> $5 to register for Mystery Quilt          > Library books                          

> Guild History items/photos            > Outreach quilts 

> Items for the ñFree Tableò           >ñSewò and Tell 

> Bring a mug (or $0.50 for a styrofoam cup)  

> Treats from members with A B C surnames.   
   Please label if items are gluten-free or contain nuts.   
 
 
 

 
 

$40 for the Anniversary Celebration 
 

$5 for the Anniversary Block Challenge Kit  

$ for the Anniversary Gift Basket Raffle 

$ for the Christmas Quilt Raffle 

REMEMBER YOUR $$$ 



 

 

Advertising 

Advertising rates are as follows:  

 

Thank you to all our advertisers.  
We appreciate your support.  
 

When visiting these businesses, 
please let them know you saw 
their ad in this newsletter!  
 

Susan Atherton    

HQG Newsletter Advertising Co-ordinator  
(905) 824-3143                                                 
gs.atherton@outlook.com 
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The next HQG newsletter will be in 
NOVEMBER.  The deadline is 
Wednesday, October 20, 2017. 

Susan Atherton  
gs.atherton@outlook.com    

Newsletter 

 

Newsletter Distribution by é 
      

Email:   Barb Ross 
If you signed up to receive Snippets 
by email, and are not receiving it, 
please let me know.  
bjross@cogeco.ca 
 

Website: 
www.HaltonQuiltersGuild.ca 
 

Pickup at Guild Meeting:   
Guild members may choose to pick 
up a print copy at the guild meeting  
($15.00 added to membership fee to 
cover print costs) 

 Halton Quilters Guild 2017-2018 
Members of the Executive 

Business card 

Quarter page 

Half page 

Full page 

$15 

$30 

$40 

$55 

Volunteering for guild activities is a great way to 

meet other quilters while at the same time having 

fun and contributing to your guild.    
 

Consider volunteering for the VICE-PRESIDENT 

position on the 2017 - 2018 HQG Executive! 

Executive  
 

The Executive meets at 
7:00 p.m. on the fourth 
Thursday of every month.   
 

The next meeting of the HQG  
Executive will be held on  
Thursday, October 26, 2017.  
 

HQG members are always welcome 
to attend.  COME and SEE what 
being on the executive is all about! 
 

St. Stephen United Church,  

2258 Parkway Drive 

Burlington 

President                                      

Vice-President                                   

Past President 

Secretary 

Treasurer  

Membership 

New Member Ambassadors 

 

Outreach (Comfort Quilts) 

Outreach (Neonatal) 

Outreach (Quilts of Valour) 

Program 

 

Workshops 

Block of the Month/Mystery Quilt 

Social 

 

Library 

50 / 50 Draw 

Newsletter  

Newsletter (email) 

Newsletter Advertising 

Website 

Photographer 

 

Historian 

Jean Decaire 

VACANT 

Sue Paquette 

Kathy Jones 

Bill and Katherine Hunter   

Donna Vetter and Sheila Keating 

Brenda Forsey, Cathy Marion and  
Linda Young 
 
Estelle Probert  
 

Sandy Stephen 
 

Alison McDonald 
 

Katherine Hunter and  
Catherine MacMaster 
 
Joyce Hughes and Diane Thurner 
 

Susie Leaker  
 

Brenda Forsey, Cathy Marion and  
Linda Young 
 
Janet Fisher 
 

Rose Hamilton and Susan Lauzon 
 

Susan Atherton 
 

Barb Ross 
 

Susan Atherton 
 

Kathleen Seles 
 

Ruth Turner (to December) 
Ildi Koscis (from January on) 
 
Diane Thurner 

SPECIAL EVENTS 

Anniversary Celebrations 

Quilt Show Convenor 

  

Carol Brown and Melba Stadler 

Sue Paquette 



 

 

Treasurer       HQG members may pay membership dues or workshop fees with cash, by 
cheque or an e-transfer.  The guild email address is: haltonquilters@gmail.com    
 

If paying via e-transfer, please provide your name and what the payment is for in the message 
section of the e-transfer.  See one of the executive for the security question and answer.  Be advised 
that the bank will charge you a small fee for the transfer.                                   Bill Hunter 

50 / 50 Draw    /ƻƴƎǊŀǘǳƭŀǝƻƴǎ ǘƻ /ƛƴŘȅ ²ǊƛƎƘǘ ǿƘƻ ǿƻƴ ϷммтΦлл ƛƴ ǘƘŜ рл κ рл  
  ŘǊŀǿ ŀǘ {ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊΩǎ ƎǳƛƭŘ ƳŜŜǝƴƎΦ      
 

  !ǎ ŀƭǿŀȅǎΣ ǘƘŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ǘƻ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ ŦƻǊ ōǊƛƴƎƛƴƎ ȅƻǳǊ ƭƻƻƴƛŜǎΣ ǘƻƻƴƛŜǎ ŀƴŘ 
  ǎƳŀƭƭ ōƛƭƭǎΦ  ¢ƛŎƪŜǘǎ ŀǊŜ н ŦƻǊ ϷмΣ р ŦƻǊ Ϸн ŀƴŘ нл ŦƻǊ ϷрΦ  
 

  wŜƳŜƳōŜǊ Χ ȅƻǳ ƴŜŜŘ ŀ ¢L/Y9¢ ǘƻ ²LbΗ  ¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳǊ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘΦ  
.Ŝǎǘ ƻŦ ƭǳŎƪ ǘƻ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜΗ                                                               {ǳǎŀƴ [ŀǳȊƻƴ ŀƴŘ wƻǎŜ IŀƳƛƭǘƻƴ  

Membership                                       Donna Vetter and Sheila Keating 
 

Congratulations to Melba Stadler who won the early bird draw for a free membership for the 
2018-2019 guild year.   
 

To date, we have 128 paid up members so we are ahead of last year at this time. 
 

ALREADY RENEWED?  Thank you!  Please visit the Membership table to pick up your new 
HQG card.  NEED TO RENEW?  The annual cost remains the same - $35.00!  You may pay with cash, 
by cheque or via an e-transfer.  The membership form is available on the website.   
 

REMEMBER é wear your name tag to guild meetings as this helps us all call each other by name. 

Secretary       5ƻ ȅƻǳ ƪƴƻǿ ŀ ƎǳƛƭŘ ƳŜƳōŜǊ ǿƘƻ ǿƻǳƭŘ ŀǇǇǊŜŎƛŀǘŜ ǊŜŎŜƛǾƛƴƎ ŀ ŎŀǊŘ ŦƻǊ  
 

ŎƻƴŘƻƭŜƴŎŜǎ ƻǊ ƛƭƭƴŜǎǎΚ  LŦ ǎƻΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ ƳŜ ŀƴŘ ŀ ŎŀǊŘ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǎŜƴǘ ƻƴ ōŜƘŀƭŦ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƎǳƛƭŘΦ    
 

9ƳŀƛƭΥ  ƪŀǘƘΦƧΦƧƻƴŜǎϪƎƳŀƛƭΦŎƻƳ                  tƘƻƴŜΥ  όфлрύ упт-рфоп                                  YŀǘƘȅ WƻƴŜǎ 

Social      Itôs time to eat, drink and share the news at Octoberôs Guild Meeting! 
 

MANY THANKS to the Anniversary Celebration Committee for the adorable centerpieces and delicious 
cake we enjoyed at Septemberôs meeting.  As always, we are looking forward to enjoying many yummy 
treats from our members for another guild year.   
 

Members whose surnames begin with A B C provide Octoberôs treats.  Please remember to label items 
which are gluten-free or which may contain nuts.  Coffee and tea will be served.  Bring your own mug or 
styrofoam cups are available for $0.50.    

** Miss your turn?  Help us out with the treats for the May meeting.   
     

  OCTOBER   A B C      November    D E F G                 December    Pot Luck Dinner   
  January        H I J K               February      L M                        March          N to R          
  April             S T                    May              U to Z**                  June            Pot Luck Dinner             
 

                     Brenda Forsey, Cathy Marion and Linda Young, Social Committee 
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128 
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Presidentôs Challenge 2016 ð 2017                        
           Sue Paquette, Past President 
 

What a wonderful array of imaginative creations using the 

charm squares from my Presidentôs Challenge!  It certainly 

made the work of judging the winners difficult. 
 

     Congratulations to the winners:   

     1st  -  Rose Hamilton (on the right) 

     2nd  - Pat Troke  (centre) 

     3rd  -  Kathleen Seles (on the left) 

Presidentôs Challenge 2017 ð 2018                               Jean Decaire, President 

This yearôs Presidentôs Challenge is to create a quilt or wall hanging, in any size, using a favourite 
photo as the colour inspiration.  The photo may be one youôve taken, found in a magazine, or that you 
saw online.   The photo is only for choosing your fabric colours.  You donôt have to do a quilting    
interpretation of it or try to duplicate the photo, unless you want to do so.   
 

Choose three to seven colours from the photo to create your project.  If your photo has two or more 
shades of one colour, then each shade will count as a separate colour choice.  Your challenge project 
can be created using a pattern of your choice or your own design, using solid fabrics only!   

 

Prizes for 1st, 2nd and 3rd will be presented at the guild meeting in June.     
Remember:   You will need to pin your photo to the front of your quilt so we 
may see your inspiration é AND, of course, HAVE FUN!  



 

 

October 2017                                                                                                                                                                     Page 5  

40th ANNIVERSARY NEWS                       Your Anniversary Committee  
 

ANNIVERSARY CELEBRATION       NOVEMBER 23, 2017 
 

Believe it or not, there are only TWO more guild meetings at which you may make your reservations for 
our big 40th CELEBRATION on November 23rd.  The cost is $40.00 per person.  Your committee is 
keeping a list of those attending so there is no physical ticket to worry about é or lose!  The evening 
promises to be an enjoyable one, with an excellent speaker, displays of our guild history plus the        
announcement and presentation to the winner of the Challenge Block competition, to name a few of the 
events.  We hope to see you all there!     
 

CHALLENGE BLOCKS                      COST PER KIT:  $5.00 
 

The LAST chance to purchase a kit will be at the October  meeting.  You may purchase as many kits as 
you would like.  The finished blocks are due at the next meeting in November.  The Viewerôs Choice will 
be decided after that meeting, and the winner will be announced at our Celebration on November 23rd. 
 

SPECIAL RAFFLE   TICKETS: $2.00 each or 3 for $5.00 
 

The Anniversary Committee has put together an interesting gift basket valued   
at $550.00 as a small fundraiser for the 40th Celebration.  A list of some of the    
contents will be made available to pique your interest.  The tickets will be on 
sale at the October meeting and the draw will be held that evening.  As you 
know, our Celebration will be ongoing until the June, 2018 meeting. 

New Member Ambassadors               Cathy Marion, Linda Young and Brenda Forsey             
 

    Please join us in welcoming Rhonda Elms, Barb Baxter, Cherie Jackson, JoAnn  

    Sherry, Jane Kim and Marilyn McKague to our guild. We know you will have a  

    wonderful year, make new friends and enjoy all the events the guild has to offer. 

Halton Quilters Guild History                          Diane Thurner, HQG Historian  
 

Newsletters have been part of our guildôs history since August 1978.  We have a copy of 
most of these newsletters in our Guild history books. 

In the early days, our newsletter was known as the ñHalton Highlightsò.  Then , in 1998, the 
guildôs executive committee decided to hold a contest to rename the newsletter.  I am sure 
that they had a difficult job choosing the winner. 

The final two choices were between ... 
ñSew Much Newsò which was submitted by Bev Greer, who remains an active member of our Guild 

and 
 ñSnippetsò submitted by Joan Raynor, a member of our Guild who served as HQG President in  
1999 ð 2000.  Joan has since moved to Fergus where she has become active in their local Guild. 
  
As always, should you come across anything related to the activities of our guild, it would be greatly   
appreciated.  Please speak to me at guild or via email at diane.thurner@gmail.com  


